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The Waterloo County Quilters’ 
Guild provides an opportunity 
for quilters to learn in a sup-
portive, sharing, social envi-
ronment. We encourage you 
to get the most out of your 
membership by becoming 
more deeply involved in the 
guild. 
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Scraps of Wisdom 
President’s Message  

It will soon be time for all of us to get back together! I assume we 
have accomplished a lot throughout the past few months. (A little or 
none is okay too.) 
However, it’s energizing to be with so many others who share a com-
mon interest. I enjoy observing the revived interactions when they 
occur (on September 21st.) 
This is only a fleeting moment of observation as I must join in . It 
does happen every month but it is even more pronounced at the first 
meeting of the guild year. This is to be expected as we do have a lot 
to discuss and share with our fellow quilters. As we experience a 
world of vast changes and surprises, it is comforting to know that 
some things will never change.  
I am looking forward to seeing (and hearing) everyone soon. 
- Eileen Fennell, President 

Your Guild Membership is now due. Please 
see page 7 for all the details 

Ilene Atkins’                                    
“Autumn at Snyder Flats II” 

Mannheim Quilting and Sewing Circle 
Happy September! We hope you’ve enjoyed a wonderful summer, and are ready 
to come out and sew with us at Mannheim on Wednesday, September 14, from 
9am to 4pm. Bring the project of your choice and a packed lunch, and enjoy 
quilting with other guild members for the day. Tea and coffee will be provided. All 
guild members are welcome. Find the directions to the Mannheim Community 
Centre in your membership handbook, or on our guild website. A $4 donation 
helps us cover the cost of renting the space. Contact Megan or Tamara with any 
questions! 

Mark your calendar! Mannheim dates for the 2016-17 guild year are: 

September 14, October 12, November 9, December 14, January 11, February 8, 
March 8, April 12, May 10 and June 14. 
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Some guild members are sensi-
tive to scents: Please refrain 

from wearing perfume to guild 

 
Photo credit: www.macleans.ca 

September Program  
Sherri Hisey, of the Border Creek Station Pattern Company will present different lectures at each of our 
September guild meetings. In the afternoon, she will present “A Journey of a Quilter—Threads That Bind”. 
With over 40 quilts to share (including a few of her own antique collection), guild members will be taken 
through Sherri’s personal journey from quilter and teacher to designer. It is truly a ride of discovery includ-
ing childhood’s fascination with quilts, the love of fabric and friends, and definitely, the craft.  

At the evening meeting, she will present “Settings & Borders”. Are you ready to set those blocks into a de-
sign of your own? The importance of balance in a quilter’s visual space, how to keep it simple when decod-
ing math and some basic rules of thumb regarding quilt designing will be covered. Getting it all together in 
a unique and personal way is Sherri’s distinctive teaching style—there is always a way to process your cre-
ative thoughts and ideas into a finished project if you just let your imagination soar! This lecture includes a 
multi-page handout for each attendee, with over 35 demonstration quilts. Please plan to come to both 
meetings! 

Border Creek Station Pattern Company will be our vendor for the September guild meetings.  

- Kathy Langill, Program Chair 
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http://www.canadianquilter.com/events/cqa-employment.php 

Quilts, and more quilts for 
the people of                          
Fort McMurray 
‘When you have something handmade and made with love, it’s 
like giving someone a hug,’ Nadine King, Fort McMurray quilter, 
organizer and distributor of donated quilts. 

See more at http://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/edmonton/quilts-
and-more-quilts-for-people-of-fort-mcmurray-1.3722116 

Quilts collected by Ruth Hicks and Kathy Pegelo should be ar-
riving in Fort McMurray sometime later this week. Home Hard-
ware of St Jacobs generously shipped our donations to Nadine 
King for distribution.  

Copied from the facebook page “Quilts for Fort McMurray” 

 

file:///C:/Users/margs_000/Links
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Library Reminder 
We hope you enjoyed having library books over 
the long summer break. Please return all borrowed 
materials at the September meeting, or arrange to 
have a friend do so if you are unable to attend. 

Many thanks, 

Ruthanne and Judy 

Request for Assistance                                    
with Memory Shirt Quilted Items 

Hello, My husband passed away 6 months ago and I 
am thinking about having either memory shirt pillows 
or small wall hangings made for my 3 daughters. I’m 
looking for someone who might do this. If you could 
give me some kind of direction, I’d really appreciate 
it. 

Thanks so much,  

Liz Blanchett 

Liz_blanchett@hotmail.com 

Palliative Quilts 

Palliative quilts for both Lisaard and Innis-
free will continue to be collected at the guild 
meetings. Last year 20 quilts were donated 
to this worthy cause. I’m sure we could dou-
ble the number this year as I know many of 
you have been busy sewing as an escape 
from the heat this summer. Please check 
your handbook for guidelines or call me for 
further information.  

- Judy Siegner 
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Smile Quilt Bee Day 
Calling all members who want to sew Smile Quilts! Join us in Mannheim on Saturday, 
November 12 from 9:30an to 3:30pm. Bring your Smile Quilt projects, sewing ma-
chine and lunch. Coffee, tea and snacks will be provided. Batting and backing will be 
available. Bring your orders—we will cut it for you right there! There is room for 20 
people to work comfortably. Due to dwindling attendance in the last two years and 

the rental fee for the hall, we need to make sure enough people will be participating. Please sign up at the 
Smile Quilt table at the September or October meeting. We will also have some simple pattern ideas. 
Let’s keep this Bee Day going! It is a great time to sew for charity with your friends. 

UFO’s 
Doreen Bone is co-ordinating a contest to help us 
finish some of our UFO’s before next June. Mem-
bers will pay the $1.00 fee in September and Oc-
tober to register their projects. If their project 
has a star, moon, clouds or another space object 
in it, they’ll be able to put their name in  for an 
extra draw at the June meeting for a chance to 
win a semi-fabulous prize (it won’t be fat quar-
ters.) 

If someone would be willing to help at the even-
ing meetings, it would be most appreciated as 
Doreen is a Commanding Officer with Cadets, 
who meet on Wednesday evenings. Please con-
tact Doreen by email at 
doreen.bone@sympatico.ca 
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Renske Helmuth and friends opening “A Fresh Taste of 
Quilting” Quilt Show  & Competition at the Harriston Curling 
Club, August 19-20, 2016  

See the quilts at the IPM , September 20 –24, 2016 
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Category 1  Themed Wall Quilt: “A Fresh Taste of Quilting”              
 Prizes donated by Undercover Quilts & More, Fergus and 
 Quilters’ Line, Markdale 
First Wedding Ring Update, Dorothy Holdenmeyer 
Second Slices of Japan, Renske Helmuth 
Third Memory Games, Margaret Cale 
    
Category 2   Themed Group Quilt: “A Fresh Taste of Quilting” 
  Prizes donated by Four Corners Quilters’ Guild, Mount Forest 
First Saltwater Pearls, Diane Carson & Anne Beaudoin 
Second Pick-up Sticks, Royal City Quilt Guild Modern Group 
Third Circles of Friendship, Soup & Sew Sisters 
    
Category 3   Pieced Quilt: Hand Quilted 
 Prizes donated by Kindred Credit Union 
First Garden Star, Brenda Davidson Payer 
Second Appraisal on the High Sea, Karen Carter 
Third A Stitch in the Right Direction, Sarah Durnek 
    
Category 4  Pieced Quilt: Machine Quilted   
 Prizes donated by Threads That Binds, Maxwell 
First Garden Path,  Alison McDonald 
Second Family Circles, Ruth Kennedy 
Third 36 Patch, Judy Pearce 
    
Category 5  Applique Quilt: Hand Quilted   
 Prized donated by Nancy Mooney, Fergus 
First Dresden Plate, Jill Thorpe 
Second Blue Flower Garden, Nancy McNab 
Third Crossed Tulips, Esther Graham 
    
Category 6  Applique Quilt: Machine Quilted   
 Prizes donated by Creekbank Sewing Machine Shop, 
                 Mount Forest 
First Feels like Spring, Jopie Lavrysen 
Second Circle Game, Judith Eckhardt 
Third Stitches Garden, Martha Sol  
 
Category 7  Landscape or Pictoral Wall Quilter 
 Prizes donated by Royal City Quilters’ Guild, Guelph                
 and Rosemary Terpstra, Listowel 
First Matilda, Judy Pearce  
Second Safe Harbour, Nancy Winn 
Third Waves, Margaret Cale                 

Category 8  Baby or Child’s Quilt 
 Prizes donated by Jopie Lavrysen, Pleasant Quilting, Atwood 
First Baby Sampler, June Sparling 
Second Happy Trails, Mary Gunson 
Third Feathered Skyscrapers, Cheryl Cowan   
       
Category 9   Miniature Quilt: max. perimeter 96” 
 Prizes donated by Jason Heimpel, Auctioneer, Moorefield 
First Pineapple Crazy, Joan Robinson 
Second Tulips, Judy Pearce 
Third Batik Sampler, Ann Sanders 
 
Category 10  Open Class: less than 300” perimeter 
 Prizes donated by Wallenstein Feed and Supply, Wallenstein 
First Postage Stamp Variation, Carol Huehn 
Second Muff, Nancy McNab 
Third Crisp January Morning, Judy Pearce 
 
   Open Class: Greater than 300” perimeter 
 Prizes donated by Len’s Mill Stores 
First Cabin Plates, Esther Graham 
Second Ancient Stars, Joan Robinson 
Third Bali Wedding Stars, Marilyn Brocklebank 
 
Category 11   Youth Class 
 Prizes donated by the Carry-On Women’s Institute, 
 Palmerston 
First Paper Stories, Elaine White 
Second Ode to Sew, Alyssa Phillippi 
Third Snowball, Margaret Gilhuly 
 
Viewers’ Choice 
Garden Path, Alison McDonald 

 
 

The Wellington County 2016 International Plowing Match & Rural Expo 

Congratulates the following winners of the 2016 “A Fresh Taste of Quilting” Competition 
  They are very grateful to all of their prize donors for all their generous support.  

Many thanks are extended to CQA/ACC-certified judge, Tracey Lawko, for performing this challenging task. 
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Marilyn Farquhar 

DON’T FORGET TO SIGN IN AT THE MEMBERSHIP DESK AND GET YOUR 
DOOR PRIZE DRAW TICKET! It is important for fire regulations that we 
know how many people we have in the community centre especially dur-
ing the afternoon meetings. 
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TIMING IS EVERYTHING 

PLEASE REMEMBER to allow time for those 
doing setup at guild meetings and come  

AFTER 12:45pm and 6:15pm 

If you know of a guild 
member who has become 

ill, please let our  
secretary, Robin Bogaert 
know so she can send a 
get well card from all of 

us. 

Did you know guild mem-
bers may advertise for 
FREE in our classified sec-
tion? 

One ad per issue per guild 
member—the content 
must be quilt related. 

Membership Renewal Time 
The membership form is on the website under “Membership”. You can fill it in and print it and bring it to 
the meeting OR you can fill in a form at the membership table at the meeting. There will be membership 
forms as well as envelopes available there.  PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE bring a cheque or the exact amount
($40 for new members, $35 renewal & $10 for junior membership) in an envelope. This will mean the lineup 
will not be long, and you will have more time to socialize. I will still be taking pictures for the members’ 
handbook in September. - Madeline Hughes 
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Or visit www.canadianquilter.com/bigbee 

Look for this sign in your favorite quilt store! 
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http://naptimequilter.blogspot.ca/2013/06/slabs-for.html 
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ejhunsberger@sympatico.ca 
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Call for Entry                                         
Contemporary Canadian Art Quilts 

Accepting Entries until October 24, 2016 

Be part of celebrating Canada’s Sesquicentennial Year by 
submitting photographs of your Contemporary Canadian 
Art Quilts for inclusion in an exciting multimedia video 
and art quilt display curated by Joan Hug-Valeriote in 
the Berlin Tower Artspace, Kitchener City Hall during 
April and May 2017. For more details, visit 

http://www.horizonsquilting.ca/call-for-entries.html 

Email address for photos and other inquires: 

cdnartquilts@horizonsquilting.com 
“Moonlight Over Cordova Bay” 

file:///C:/Users/margs_000/Links
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 Program Outline 2016-2017 
 

September - Border Creek Station Pattern Company 

October - Jackie Syer 

November - Social gathering 

December - no guild meetings, Happy Holidays! 

January - Al Cote 

February - Carol Ross Williamson 

March - Robin Bogaert 

April - Sharon Fisher 

May - Mini Workshops 

June - Annual General Meeting, evening meeting only 

  

Month Day Activity 

September 14 Mannheim Quilting and Sewing Circle 

September 20 - 24 IPM Minto, ON 

September  21 Regular guild meetings resume 

September 30 Newsletter submission deadline 

October 22 DIY Festival KPL 

October 24 Call for entry deadline for Contemporary 
Canadian Art Quilts 

November 12 Smile Quilt Bee Day at Mannheim 

 Quilting Months Ahead 

Elected Officers of the Guild 2015-2016 
Co-Presidents:  Eileen Fennell 
Vice President:  Lilla Hall 
Treasurer:  Darlene Yanke   
Secretary:  Robin Bogaert  
Past President:  Kathy Langill  
Standing Committees  
Historian:  Ruth Hicks  
Librarians:  Ruthanne Snider (A)  
                        Judy Pearce (E) 
 Membership:  Madeline Hughes (E)  
                              Pat Lockyer (E)  
                              Kitty Mitchell (E)  
                              Betty Anne Scott (A)  
                             Bettie Schuurman  
Newsletter:  Marg Sandiford  
                           Pat Lockyer - Mailings  
Advertising Coordinator : Marg Sandiford 
Program & Workshops: Kathy Langill 
Quilt Exhibit: Bonnie Murdoch, Co-chair 
  & Ruthanne Snider, Co-chair  
Website: Kathy Bissett  

Our website: http://www.wcquiltersguild.on.ca/ 


